Board of Selectmen

Library Meeting Room

April 20, 1999

Minutes

The meeting was called to order at 7:04 p.m. by Chairman Howard Grossman.  Selectmen present included Lawrence Gallagher, David Ernst and Peter Hall.  Selectman Jeffrey White was absent.  Town Administrator William Dugan also attended.

Open Session:

· Bob Costa addressed the Board regarding cancellation of the Pre-Town Meeting.

· Alfred Pickard, as a member of the Marina Advisory Committee, addressed the Board regarding funding for an additional 6-month position at the Marina.

· Arlene Kirsch also addressed the Board regarding cancellation of the Pre-Town Meeting.

On a motion by Ernst, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted unanimously to approve the minutes of April 2, 1999 with one amendment.

On a motion by Ernst, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to approve the minutes of April 5, 1999 as amended.

On a motion by Hall, seconded by Ernst, the Board voted 3-0-1, with Grossman abstaining (he had not attended the meeting), to approve the minutes of April 14, 1999 as presented.

The Town Administrator discussed with the Board:

a) Harbor Maintenance Dredge Plan; ATM Article 26 – the Town Administrator recommended that the Board support an appropriation equal to the appraised value of the Whitman property ($191,500) minus available funds ($53,000).  On a motion by Hall, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted unanimously to follow the recommendation of the Town Administrator and to support the appropriation of the requested amount.

b) STM Article 1; Snow Removal – on a motion by Ernst, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to amend STM Article 1 by adding a transfer of $8,537 from DPW General Highways to DPW Snow Removal Overtime.

c) ATM Article 2; School Roof – on a motion by Grossman, seconded by Ernst, the Board voted unanimously to amend the capital budget by deleting $13,000 from the appropriation for the Elementary School roof.

d) Zoning Amendment; ATM Article 23 – on a motion by Hall, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted unanimously to accept the amendments proposed by the Planning Board as a package.

e) ATM Article 1; Police Department Salaries and Wages Specials – on a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Ernst, the Board voted unanimously to amend the operating budget at Town Meeting by reducing the Salaries and Wages Specials line by $16,632.

f) ATM Article 1; Elementary School Budget – on a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to amend the operating budget at Town Meeting by increasing the Elementary School appropriation by $2,000.

g) ATM Articles 2 and 34 (Transfer Station Equipment) – the Town Administrator recommended that the Transfer Station equipment be funded via available funds except for the tractor which would be funded via a lease/purchase.  On a motion by Hall, seconded by Ernst, the Board voted 3-1, with Gallagher voting against, to pay for all the Transfer Station equipment outright and to lease/purchase the tractor.
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h) Reports from Committees; Article 4 – the Town Administrator was asked to find out if the Open Space Committee can be made a standing committee.

i) STM/ATM Motions – there was consensus that these articles be assigned on a rotating basis.

j) FY’99 Small Cities Grant Application – discussion included the job creation portion of the application.  It was requested that further discussion be scheduled for the Board’s next meeting.

k) Appointments – the Town Administrator indicated that he plans to appoint Michael Flanagan as Harbormaster.  On a motion by Hall, seconded by Ernst, the Board voted 3-0-1, with Gallagher abstaining, to approve the Town Administrator’s appointment of Michael Flanagan as Harbormaster.

l) State Land adjacent to the Police/Fire Station – the Town Administrator noted that the State has indicated that this land is owned by the Town.

The Board discussed the request of Caroline and Michael Parlante for a well site at the north end of Baker’s field and an easement for a water line from the well to the Bookstore and Restaurant.  A motion by Hall to approve this request was seconded by Grossman.  After discussion, it was requested that the Health/Conservation Agent be asked to meet with the Board to discuss this issue in relation to construction of the proposed skateboard park.  On a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted unanimously to table Selectman Hall’s motion.

The Board discussed the request of Barbara Boone, Manager of the Chequessett Yacht and Country Club, to amend the Club’s hours for liquor service to 7:00 p.m. seven days per week.  On a motion by Hall, seconded by Ernst, the Board voted unanimously to table this matter, to obtain Police Department data regarding any complaints about noise from the Club and to schedule a public hearing to address this request.

The Board held a public hearing on the application of Robert and Mary Mallory for a 2 acre shellfish grant license in front of the Shellfish Department shack.  Selectman Ernst recused himself.  The Shellfish Constable requested that consideration of this application be continued to the Board’s next meeting to enable him to do further research of conditions placed on the deed for this area.  On a motion by Grossman, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted unanimously to table this application until the Board’s next meeting.

The Board held a public hearing to discuss the proposed Charter amendments to be considered at the Annual Town Meeting.

Comments/Reports

· Selectman Gallagher noted that he objects to scheduling Board meetings on Tuesdays after a Monday holiday without checking with Board members to see if they can attend.

· Cape Light Compact Aggregation Plan hearing – on a motion by Ernst, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted unanimously to instruct Selectman Hall to advise those at tomorrow’s hearing of the Board’s strong support for the Cape Light Compact activities.  In response to a request from Selectman Hall for a show of confidence from the audience to convey at tomorrow’s meeting, a vast majority of the audience was in favor.

Correspondence:

a) Memo from Selectman White suggesting people to contract regarding staff training and goal setting – the Town Administrator will contact these people to see if they are interested.

Page 3 – Board of Selectmen Minutes – 4/20/99

b) Suggested letter to Jeffrey Cox in appreciation for his work on the construction of the floats for the small boat mooring – there was consensus to send the letter to Mr. Cox and also the Harbormaster and Acting Assistant Harbormaster.

c) Suggested letter to Wellfleet School Committee regarding budget cuts – there was consensus to send the letter.

d) Memo from Selectman White concerning Robert Paine’s complaint regarding Morril’s squatting on Town property – the Town Administrator suggested that a sign be placed  indicating the area which is Town property. 

e) Joe Fontans’ letter of resignation from the Conservation Commission – on a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to accept the resignation and to send a letter of thanks.

The Board discussed:

1) Recommendation for appointment of Special Police Officers – on a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted unanimously to appoint Richard Carey, Gregory Jasinskas, William Ezekiel, Matthew D’Andrea and Brian Cavanaugh as special police officers.

2) Business licenses – it was noted that the Health/Conservation Agent has requested that the business licenses for the Harbor Grill and Mac’s Seafood not be considered tonight due to a question regarding a previous ZBA decision.  On a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted unanimously to approve the business licenses of the Boathouse Gift Shop; Wellfleet Marine Corp.; Wellfleet Beachcomber; Eric’s Seafood Restaurant, Inc.; Boathouse Fish Market; Ocean Reef Gift Shop & Shell Market, Inc.; The Hot Chocolate Sparrow, Inc. and Gramma Gotham’s.

3) Use of Town Property – on a motion by Ernst, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to approve Jennifer Pina’s request to use the southeast corner of the parking lot at Cahoon Hollow Beach on Friday, June 11, 1999 from 12 to 12:30 p.m. for a wedding ceremony.

4) Appointment of Registrar of Voters – on a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to appoint Ruth Bishop as Registrar of Voters through March 31, 2002.

5) Firing range – on a motion duly made and seconded, the Board voted unanimously to table this discussion until its next meeting when a full Board should be present.

6) Recreation Department tent rental for Baker’s Field – the Town Administrator will determine the exact cost of the tent and follow through regarding insurance coverage.

On a motion by Ernst, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to adjourn at 9:27 p.m.
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